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The Honorable [Elected Official Name]
[Address]

Re:  COVID-19 Language Access Act (H.R. 1009)

Dear [Title] [Elected Official Name]:

Greetings! As a constituent in your district, I am writing to urge you to support COVID-19 Language Access Act (H.R. 1009), which requires each federal agency that receives federal assistance related to the COVID-19 (i.e., coronavirus disease 2019) pandemic to translate any English language written material prepared for the general public relating to the pandemic, including COVID-19 vaccine distribution and education, into specified languages not later than seven days after such material is made available in English.

In response to COVID-19, federal and state officials all across the country raced to provide communities with important information regarding the disease and relief programs to support families and businesses.  Unfortunately, this crucial information was only provided in English, putting non-English speakers at greater risk of not receiving much needed government assistance.  Due to the lack of translated materials, minority community organizations had to learn about these programs and then prepare their own materials to disseminate the information to their communities.    

I believe that Disaster response and relief programs/systems must be able to provide all crucial information in several languages to ensure that everyone has access to vital and potentially life-saving information. Therefore, I would like to ask you to COVID-19 Language Access Act (H.R. 1009)

 I thank you in advance for your support for this bill. Should you have any questions, please feel free to contact me.

Respectfully,

[NAME]




